
 

 

 
 

The Board received for information a presentation on this item from John Livey (Deputy City 
Manager), Chris Upfold (Deputy Chief Executive Officer & Chief Customer Officer) and Peter 
Notaro (Director – Corporate Intergovernmental and Agency Relations – City Manager’s Office). 

Chair Colle thanked staff for their presentation and advised that the Board looks forward to 
being kept informed on the matter at Board level.   




